
THE COMMISSIONERS FOR THE PORT OF CALCUTTA

Secretary's Office 
Dated 4th December 1972 

No . 6497

The Institution of Engineers (India) 
8 Gokhale Road 
Calcutta - 20 

Dear Sirs,

Subject : Cash award or advance increments or promotion to higher scale on
passing Section A & B of the Institution Examination (A.M.I.E.)

Reference your letter No. BCT/158 dated the 11th August 1972 addressed to the Ministry of 

Shipping and Transport.
 

 In the .Mechanical Engineering Department of this port, specific qualifications are prescribed for 

holding different categories of posts. If a higher qualification than what is prescribed is possessed by an 

employee, there is no practice of granting him a cash award or advance increments. Promotion to a higher 

grade is, however, considered where the said higher qualification meets with the minimum qualifications 

prescribed for such higher post. For example, an employee who has passed both Sections A & B of the 

Institution Examination (A.M.I.E.) is considered to be equivalent to a graduate engineer and is considered for 

promotion to a post, the minimum prescribed qualification for which is a degree in Mechanical or Electrical 

Engineering, as the case may be.

Yours faithfully
Sd/-

Secretary

121 Queen' s Road, Post Box No 138 
Bombay-1, 14.10 .1957 

Our Ref No G1018/3889

The Institution of Engineers (India) 
8 Gokhale Road, Calcutta - 20 

Dear Sir, 
Sub : Recognition of Sections A & B of the Institution Examinations 

Reference your letter No 158 dated 5th September 1957, we are glad to inform you that the 

Associated Cement Companies have agreed to recognise the Associate Membership Examinations in 

Sections A & B of the Institution as equivalent to a degree in Engineering from a recognised college for entry in 

the company's service. We are sorry this information could not be communicated to you before the 30th 

September 1957 as indicated in your letter because the matter had to be taken up with the Management for 

getting the necessary recognition which had not been previously taken up with them.

Yours faithfully,
 Sd/- 

For The Concrete Association of India

COUNCIL OF SCIENTIFIC AND INDUSTRIAL RESEARCH
Old Mill Road, New Delhi

28-9-1957 
Ref No 8/16/56-PC

From
The Secretary
Council of Scientific and Industrial Research

To
The Examinations Officer
The Institution of Engineers (India)
8, Gokhale Road, Calcutta -20

Subject : Associate Membership Examination of 
the Institution of Engineers (India) – recognition of

Dear Sir,

With reference to your letter No.158/00509, dated the 4th September, 1957 on the above subject, I 

am directed to inform you that the Council follows the same rules in such matters as followed in the 

Government of India.
Yours faithfully

Sd/-
A W de Souza

UNDER SECRETARY

THE CONCRETE ASSOCIATION OF INDIA
A NATIONAL ORGANISATION TO IMPROVE AND EXTEND THE USES OF INDIAN CEMENT

122

A Compendium of Recognition Letters for AMIE

123


